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Human Rights Advocates and CETIM commend the work of the Special Representative, Professor John Ruggie, and the efforts of the Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights for organizing this important consultation.  

The following submission addresses situations where the corporate responsibility to “respect” human rights fails to ensure that human rights are free from abuse.  These examples evidence the need for consistent and clear international legal standards coupled with strong enforcement provisions to ensure the promotion and protection of human rights by non-State actors.   

Firstly, once governmental functions are outsourced to private actors, the potential for human rights abuses is extreme.  Nowhere is this more apparent than in the contexts of the private military and security industry and the detention industry.  The Special Representative has himself commented that more than respect may be required when companies perform certain public functions. In situations where human rights stand to be directly impacted, such as in the military context or the detention of individuals, should not corporations be held to strict international obligations including those to provide remedies for violations to ensure the protection of those affected by their activities?

Secondly, the Framework’s delegation of duties to States fails to consider situations where States cannot or will not enact domestic regulation to protect human rights.  This example is particularly evident in the context of the illicit transfer of toxic wastes.  Over the past years, the coast of Somalia has been used as an illegal dumping ground for several European companies and their most toxic substances.  The human rights and environmental impacts of this dumping have been substantial.  Somali pirates have used the lack of domestic protection by the weak Somali government as justification for their seizure of ships in recent years.  Without stronger obligations on corporations themselves, how can redress be achieved in situations similar to Somalia, where States cannot or will not protect human rights?
Lastly, as the Centre for Research on Multinational Corporations (SOMO) has shown, even where corporations have evidenced respect for human rights through their adoption of human rights related policies; many are still associated with human rights abuses through their supply chains.  For example, large computer corporations with elaborate corporate social responsibility (CSR) policies in place are often unaware of their entire supply chain, and labor breaches are frequent.  It would seem, therefore, that voluntary codes and the fear of public perception are not incentive enough to ensure the promotion and protection of human rights.
The above examples, including the outsourcing of sensitive public functions traditionally reserved to States, of States failing in their duty to protect human rights and of where CSR measures have failed to ensure the promotion and protection of human rights, clearly showcase that something more than “respect” is needed.  For human rights to be protected, consistent and clear international legal standards over non-State actors need to be developed.  These standards must be coupled with strong enforcement provisions when States cannot or will not hold these actors accountable.
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